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18" September 2007

Dear NN

Re: Proposed Bus Route through Kingfisher and Kestrel Way Watermead Aylesbury

[ refer to our recent meeting and your instructions to me to consider the impact of the proposed new
bus route through Kingfisher and Kestrel Way on the Watermead development.

As you know, the existing situation is that Kingfisher is a cul de sac of large detached 4 and 5
bedroom houses, some of which front onto a lake. It is a narrow residential road with a footpath on
one side and narrows further in the centre section to a single carriageway.

Kestrel Way is also a no through road comprising 4 and 5 bedroom houses, some of which adjoin
open countryside.

The two cul de sacs are linked by a pedestrian path. Both roads are highly regarded and families
typically occupy the homes with school aged children. Roads are very quiet with little traffic.
Indeed, during my entire inspection, which lasted in excess of % hour, I did not observe a single
vehicle leave or enter either cul de sac.

I understand that a proposal has been made to provide a new bus route through the Watermead
development, which involves converting the existing footpath between Kingfisher and Kestrel Way
into a road suitable for buses. This will then become part of a circular bus route. During daytime
hours the service will provide 3 buses an hour.

There is no doubt that the regular flow of buses through the roads will have an impact on the
existing very peaceful environment on both cul de sacs. Noise and fumes will be generated from
diesel buses, there is the visual intrusion of relatively large vehicles proceeding through narrow
roads and the concern of safety to children.

Detached family houses typically sell more quickly and often for higher amounts than similar houses
on a busy road or a frequently used spine road on a residential development. Despite the fact that
the new section of road replacing the footpath will be for buses only, it will change the environment
of the road into a loop through road. A potential purchaser of such a house will find this less
appealing.
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[image: image2.jpg]The majority of the houses in the area provide car parking for 2 vehicles only on their driveways.
The reality of this is that visitor’s cars in particular have to park either in the road or half on the road
and half on the pavement. Currently this is not a major issue, as due to the lack of vehicles entering
and leaving the cul de sacs, children can generally play without the worry of traffic. If buses are
allowed to enter such an environment, there is a danger that the driver would not observe children
playing close to parked cars and there will be the added complication of the bus driver having to try
and manoeuvre a large vehicle around parked vehicles in a narrow road.

Clearly a regular bus service linking a residential area on the outskirts of a town is an advantage and
should be encouraged. However, such bus routes would not normally enter roads which were
originally designed as cul de sacs and would usually only follow the spine routes through residential
developments where roads are wider and constantly used by other vehicles.

The main detrimental impact of the proposed route will be to those dwellings directly fronting onto
Kingfisher and Kestrel Way, as opposed to those set back in small closes. Due to the loss of the
very peaceful cul de sac environment it will adversely affect the saleability of such properties. In
my opinion, there will be no noticeable effect on the market value, but if a house takes longer to sell
this can be to the financial detriment of the owner.

I mention that my experience covers in excess of 25 years valuing properties in south
Buckinghamshire and Oxfordshire. During this time I have constantly been undertaking a wide
range of valuations for residential purposes. In addition I was a manager of an estate agents office
for 20 years. I was elected 2 Fellow of the Royal Institute of Chartered Surveyors on 1% January
2000 and prior to that was a Fellow of the Incorporated Society of Valuers and Auctioneers.

I trust this letter clearly sets out my thoughts but should there by any queries, please do not hesitate
to contact me again.
Yours sirye\rely
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RICHARD ALLEN FRICS Dip.HI
richard.allen@christopherpallet.com




